
 

 

OAK PARK MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES 
of official Meeting on Tuesday, November 17, 2015 

The Oak Park MAC held an official meeting Tuesday, November 17, 2015 at 7:00 PM 
Oak Park Library, 899 N. Kanan Road, Oak Park 

 
1.  Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Alon Glickstein at 7:00 PM.  Mike McReynolds, 
Robert Von Schneidau and Chris Chapman were also present.  Michael Paule was absent. 
 

2.  Flag Salute 
Mike McReynolds led the flag salute. 
 

3.  Adoption of the Agenda 
The agenda was adopted 4-0 on a motion by Chris Chapman seconded by Robert Von 
Schneidau. 
 

4.  Approval of the minutes of October 27 
The minutes were approved 4-0 on a motion by Alon Glickstein seconded by Chris Chapman. 
 
5.   Public Safety reports 
Ventura County Sheriff’s Office Captain Ross Bonfiglio reported that in the past month of 
October there had been no violent crime reported, and that the overall rate of crime was 
extremely low.  There had occurred one residential burglary involving an unlocked side door to a 
garage on Buttonwood, the use of a ladder found within the garage to access an open second story 
bedroom window, and then the theft of cash and valuable jewelry from the bedroom.  Also, the 
Church of the Epiphany was broken into, and doors were damaged, and there was the theft of a 
surfboard from a vehicle on Smoketree.   Captain Bonfiglio reported that an explosive device 
possibly involving chlorine was set off in Medea Creek Park on November 9 underneath a 
pedestrian bridge, or drainage tunnel.  The Fire Department had to put out a small fire, and an 
arson investigator analyzed the scene, but no leads had yet been developed. 
 
6.   Comments of Ventura County Supervisor Linda Parks 
 Supervisor Parks was unable to attend, her assistant Jan Osterhaven did not give a report. 
 

7.   Information items  
 a. Oversized Vehicle Ordinance requirements for Oak Park, and construction truck 
staging 
MAC members acknowledged knowing about a case in recent weeks involving a Kilburn tank 
site cell tower construction vehicle parked for 5 days on the Kilburn Ct. cul-de-sac. 
  
8.  Public comments 
There were none. 
 
9.  Council comments 
Mike McReynolds wished a Happy Thanksgiving to everyone.  
 
10.  Written communications 
Alon Glickstein reported an e-mail about trash rates showing that Oak Park had the lowest rates 
in the east County, and he commented that ordering extra containers made the rates more 
expensive.  
 
 
 



 

 

11.  Advisory Matters 
a. MAC recommendation, addition of school crossing guard, Kanan at Doubletree, at 

annual cost of $9100, funded by CSA #4 (continued from October meeting) 
The guard was approved 4-0 on a motion by Alon Glickstein seconded by Mike McReynolds.  
 

b. MAC recommendation, Standing Landscape Committee update and recommendations 
There was no report given. 
 

12.  Adjournment 
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 7:20 PM. 
 


